
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: 
 

Mayor and City Council 

From: 
 

Carl Carver, Stormwater Manager 

Date: 
 

9/12/2011 

Subject: 
 

Discussion of Contract for 4889 Village Creek Drive Culvert 
Lining 

 
 
ITEM DESCRIPTION 
 
Discussion of Contract for 4889 Village Creek Drive Culvert Lining 
 
NOTE: Bids are due September 8th. It is possible the low bid will be less than 
$50,000 in which case this item will be removed from the agenda. 
 
BACKGROUND 
This project will consist of lining an existing 66-inch diameter corrugated metal pipe that 
conveys storm water under Village Creek Drive and replacing the downstream headwall.  
This project is necessary due to the development of a sinkhole at the edge of the road which 
could result in the loss of the road and the storm drain pipe.  The sinkhole has been caused 
by the rusting out of the bottom of the existing pipe.  A portion of the existing headwall has 
also collapsed and needs to be replaced.  At this time there is still enough integrity in the 
pipe for it to be lined as opposed to complete excavation and replacement.  By lining the 
pipe we will be able to keep the roadway open to traffic. 
 
 
FUNDING  
 
This project can be funded from $120,000.00 capital reserve in the 2011 budget.  A bid 
evaluation and a copy of the bids is attached for your review.  
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Staff respectfully requests that Council:  

(1) Award the Village Creek Drive Project to ________________________________   
for the amount of $__________________________ 

(2) Recommend a 10% contingency for unforeseen field conditions. 
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